

Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

In front of the Shibuya train station in Tokyo, there is a life-size bronze statue of a dog. The statue looks very small among the huge neon signs, but it isn't difficult to find it. People started to use it as a meeting point in 1934. Today you can see hundreds of people waiting there for their friends to arrive.

Hachiko, an Akita dog, was born in 1923 and brought to Tokyo in 1924. His owner, Professor Eisaburo Ueno and he were best friends right from the start. Every day Hachiko accompanied his owner, a professor at the University, to Shibuya train station when he left for work. When he came back, the professor always found the dog waiting for him. Sadly, the professor died suddenly at work in 1925 before he could return home.

At that time Hachiko was still a young dog. But he loved his owner so much that he continued to wait at the station every day. Sometimes, he stayed there for a long time. All the people at the station knew him and often gave him some food. In 1934, a statue of him was put outside the station. In 1935, Hachiko died at the place he last saw his owner alive.

34. What is there in front of the Shibuya train station?

A) a dog

C) a museum

B) Professor Eisaburo Ueno

D) a statue of a dog

☐

35. When did people start to use it as a meeting point?

A) 1934

B) 1924

C) 1935

D) 1923

☐

36. What did the professor do every day?

A) went to work

C) accompanied the dog

B) played with the dog

D) waited for the dog

☐

37. Who helped the dog at the station?

A) Hachiko

C) the people

B) Professor Eisaburo Ueno

D) a statue

☐

38. How many years did Hachiko live?

A) 35

B) 23

C) 12

D) 11

☐